BOROUGH OF KETTERING

NEIGHBOURHOOD MEETING – ROTHWELL

Meeting held – 18th July 2005  


Present:
Councillor Brown (Chair)




Councillor Whitlam

Inspector Aistrop, PC O’Hara and PC Freer (Northants 
Police)




Verica Kecovich (Drug Action Team)




Mike Sawford (Police Authority)




Kevin Hedges (Fire Service)




Ross Watson (Youth Service)




John Nichols (Kettering Borough Council)




David Allen (Kettering Borough Council)




Sarah Goodman (Kettering Borough Council)




Approximately 30 members of the public were also 



present

05.NM.3
INTRODUCTION AND WELCOME BY CHAIR


The Chair introduced the Police and other officers, and 


members of the public were welcomed to the meeting.

05.NM.4
QUESTIONS, ISSUES AND DISCUSSION 


A number of questions and issues were raised as follows:


There have been a number of incidents in Well Lane, including tyres being slashed, although the CCTV points at the area the incident was not caught on camera, I would like to see more Police on streets of Rothwell.


The problems at Well Lane Car Park will be discussed at the Rothwell Town Council meeting this week. The area has been targeted with Police and Police Community Support Officers of late to try and resolve the problems being experienced. With regard to CCTV, the cameras are not fixed in one position but rotate, so the incident of tyre slashing may not have been caught on camera.  


More CCTV cameras are required.


CCTV is only as good as the people operating it and there are not infinite resources available. Other resources are available to the local Police. The effectiveness of CCTV has yet to be determined with regard to its resource requirement and cost implications. CCTV can also displace crime. Police resources have to be balanced continually. A member of the public advised that since installing CCTV on her property problems had reduced considerably. It was also noted that Neighbourhood Watch had equipment available for loan to record specific incidents/problems

New Street is used as a short cut and people are suspicious when they see young people hanging round. The Police have been very helpful when contacted, but offenders seem to receive light punishments.

Residents of Spring Gardens are continually having windows broken and there have been a number of burglaries at Council properties in the area.

All residents are urged to report incidents, although the police cannot always respond, incidents are logged. With regard to the problems in Spring Gardens a meeting has been arranged with Housing Services and  Councillor Brown to ensure that all possible security measures are in place.

Incidents on Well Lane increase on Thursday evenings when the Youth Club is operating.

The Police will try to be in the area when the Youth Club is on, and also drop in to the Club occasionally. The Youth Service also gave an undertaking to talk with patrons of the Youth Club about their responsibilities to the surrounding area. 

When is Rothwell Town Council? 

Council meetings are held on the second Tuesday of each month and are open to the public. Minutes are available in the library.

Many problems are due to low level crime.

It was noted that crime in Rothwell had decreased by 36% in June 2005 compared to the same period in the previous year. Residents who were not members of a Neighbourhood Watch scheme were urged to join.

(David Allen left the meeting at 7.30pm)

Heavy lorries are using Moorfield Road as a short cut, what can be done? Refuse lorries struggle to access Moorfield Road as a result of a tight bend and parked vehicles – two vehicles have recently been clipped as a result, but Northants County Council state that no accidents have occurred in Moorfield Road.  

A number of companies whose vehicles have been coming through Rothwell have been contacted and advised that vehicles should use the bypass. If companies names are noted the Town Council will contact them. 

If double yellow lines were introduced these would need to be enforced.

Vehicles continually park outside the pharmacy.

Although this is a nuisance, and parking bays would be an improvement, parked cars do act as traffic calming – in that cars on the road have to reduce speed. 

Rigid Containers lorries are still using the old A6 road, especially early in the morning.

Councillor Brown gave an undertaking that the Town Council would contact Rigid Containers on this matter.

It was noted that many lorries coming through Rothwell used satellite navigation systems which did not detail the availability of the new bypass.

Who is responsible for the two roundabouts over the A14 at the entrance to Rothwell?

Northants County Council Highways – the Clerk to the Town Council advised that she was aware of problems.

With regard to recycling the bins in Well Lane/Sergeants Court are overflowing since fortnightly collections were introduced. The Council has been contacted to no avail. The smell of the grey bin is very bad in the hot weather. The developers have been requested to provide more bin storage on the development.

Councillor Brown gave an undertaking to contact the relevant portfolio holder.    

It was suggested that all kitchen waste be triple bagged to reduce smell.

Is it possible to get liners for green bins, cardboard does not always come out when the bin is emptied.

Councillor Brown gave an undertaking to check if any type of liner could be allowed in green bins.

Following a fatal accident in Glendon Road parking is not allowed outside my house (numbers 68-74 Glendon Road). Northants County Council and Atkins have been contacted with regard to suitable parking provision to no avail. Since parking has not been allowed in the area traffic has been speeding on the road. 

It was suggested that parking in Columbus Crescent may be available. Northants County Council Highways should be contacted to see if the matter can be resolved.

It was noted that the automatic warning sign on Kettering Road, Rothwell would be re sited adjacent to Hobbs Hill in the near future, and it was hoped that traffic calming would be installed on Glendon Road.

Noise pollution is being suffered from a local public house.

Noise issues should be reported to Environmental Health at Kettering Borough Council.

The Police reminded all present at the meeting to ensure that doors and windows were locked on cars and houses, when they were left empty.

Motorised scooters are a problem to pedestrians and other road users – do they need tax to be on the highway?

A number of local youths have been given warnings about motorised scooters and if breached the scooters will be confiscated. These scooters do need tax and insurance to be used on the highway. By laws also exist in local parks preventing their use and any incidents should be reported to the Police.

On Glendon Road there are overhanging trees on the right hand side and broken pavements on the left hand site, both of which are a hazard to pedestrians.

The trees and hedges will be cut back at an appropriate time, there are currently birds nesting in them. Problems with pavement should be reported to Street Doctor.

The Chair thanked all those present for attending the meeting.

(The meeting started at 7pm and ended at 8.15pm)
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